
The star constellations of Te waka o Rangi and Matariki (pleiades) 
have set in the west, Tamanuiterā (the sun) journeys across the sky 
on his shorter path to Hinetakurua (sirius), and we can all feel that 
winter has truly arrived. 

As soil temperatures drop, growth 
has really slowed down in the 
garden. If you didn’t plant winter 
veggies like broccoli, cabbage and 
cauliflower, it’s not too late, but 
just know they won’t grow much 
until spring hits.

Broad beans germinate best in 
winter, and their seed is easily 
planted straight into the ground. 
Don’t let them get leathery and 
grey. Pick them smaller, as sweet, 
young green things – they taste 
more like peas and can be eaten 
raw or lightly fried or steamed. 
Broad beans don’t need good soil, 
but they will improve the soil 
for the next crop. Plant them 
where you plan to put tomatoes 
in spring, and they’ll not only add 
nitrogen into the soil but can be 

cut down and used as straw 
mulch to protect the young 
tomato seedlings in October. 
As gardeners we are always 
thinking ahead about how we 
can improve soil for the next 
season of growing and it is vital 
that we become aware of the  
changing seasons. 

Plant out: broad beans (seed), 
broccoli, cabbage, garlic, 
kale, lettuce, mesclun, 
pak choi, radishes, snow 
peas and strawberries.

Gardening tips thanks to  
Common Unity Project Aotearoa
commonunityproject.org.nz

Winter gardening tips
supports other whānau who have 
received a planter box to grow kai 
and connect.

“There are so many benefits to 
growing your own kai: it saves 
you money that can be spent on 
other things, and more importantly 
you get a proud feeling when you 
are harvesting and eating your 
own food as a reward. That’s why 
I share my knowledge with others.”

Manawatū Food Action Network 
Coordinator Daniel Morrimire says 
that enabling whānau to grow kai 
in their own backyard is making a 
significant difference to their lives. 

“Since 2022 we’ve been delivering 
planter boxes complete with 
compost and seedlings to 
Kāinga Ora homes across 
the area,” says Daniel.

“These families have developed 
their skills and knowledge on 
caring for plants and growing kai. 
In addition, they’re creating new 
connections with neighbours, 
feeling a sense of belonging and 
being part of a community.”

For Sazshia, the installation of the 
new waist-high planter box made 
an immediate difference in her life. 

“A few years ago, I was diagnosed 
with major heart failure. The height 
of the planter box saves me the 
need to bend over, which would 
cost me a lot more energy, and 
means I’ve really been able to 
make the most of this opportunity.

“I think this is an awesome initiative 
being offered to Kāinga Ora whānau 
and I hope many more will give it 
a try. I am sure it will bring them 
a lot of happiness.” 

KĀINGA ORA – HOMES AND COMMUNITIES 13


